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2021-2022 Officers  

Linda Michalek,  

  President 

Sherrie Chrysler, VP 

Al Holmes, Treasurer  

Renea Callery, 

  Secretary  

Don Killion,  

  Asst. Secretary  

Roger Frank, Imm.  

  Past President  

 

Board of Directors  

2020-2022  

Warren Hartley  

Jim Rugenski  

Brad Schoolmaster 

 

2021-2023  
Skip Armstrong 

Renan Ludscher 

Don Killion 

 

 

 Thank you Pam Carstea for announcing the March birthdays and Kiwanis Anniversaries. 

Thank you Sherrie C. and Pat R. for starting our meetings off with prayer the past two weeks. 

Roger F. had $$$ for a wonderful trip with Janice to San Juan. 

Skip A. had $$$ for the Spartans getting further than the 1
st
 Round. 

Jim S. had $$$ for a better Summer than forecasted and he asked for prayers for UKRAINE. 

Al H. had $$$ for Ray S., who’s either the Bravest guy in the room, or the craziest! 

Sue C. had a fine for Ray because he confused clockwise from counter-clock wise.  (In Ray’s defense, we 

found out later that his song sheets were different than ours). 

Roger F. had a SAD $ - no corned beef.  

Sue C. had $$$ - her dental practice is officially sold. 

Sherrie C.  had $$$ for some good news, she’s getting a new Knee on April 27.  

Renea, Sherrie and Peggie all had $$$ for spending the first Saturday in March at our Spring Divisional. 

We welcomed back Warren and Linda Hartley from their 2 months in Florida. 

Renea C. had $$$ because our club had an Interclub with Garden City.  They are a Hoot! 

Al H. fined Warren for coming back with no Tan. 

Peggie P. made an 

introduction for a member 

that we all know well. 

Our Own Renea Callery 

will be retired in two years 

and has thrown her hat into 

the Ring to compete for the 

title:   

Michigan District Governor 

Elect!   Great news!!! 

On March 19, Kiwanis, 

Dearborn High, Melvindale 

& Crestwood students 

created a Safari Weekend for 

the MI District Key Club’s 

1-day Convention. 

MANY many thanks to 

Renea Callery along with  

Peg Pedenelli 

Michelle Meschke 

Sherrie Chrysler 

Roger Frank 

Rosa Scaramucci 

Faye Berry 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

HAPPY ST. PATRICK’S DAY to those who 

Believe!!! We didn’t get the Corned Beef & 

cabbage (that was last week), but we had Ray 

Scoboria who passed out song sheets and 

entertained us.  Thank you, Ray!!!  Other 

Leprechauns included:   James & Rosemarie S., 

Robert & Michelle M., Tom G., Skip A. & Peggie 

P., Roger F., Rosa S. and Jim R.  “When Irish 

Eyes Are Smiling , sure they’ll steal your heart 

away”. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Clockwise:  One of the many leadership training 
rooms for the key club members; Renea matched 
the table cloths; Sherry C. helped in the no-sew hat 
project; Rosa S. greeted the students as they came 
in; MI Kiwanis Executive Director Greg and Key Club 
Admin Audrey; lunch at the Double Tree; FHS with 
advisors; DHS with advisors. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Save the Date! 
MICHIGAN DISTRICT 

CONVENTION 2022 

August 26-28, 2022 

Bay City Michigan - Doubletree Hotel  

This year’s convention will include the 

following: 

• Boat ride and dinner on the  

 Princess Wenonah 

• Three different hands-on service projects 

• Bay City Trolley Tour 

• Night out in Bay City 

• Vendor Showcase 

• Fabulous Education Sessions 

• Fun, Fun, Fun 

 

REGISTRATION for the 2022 MI 

Convention begins May 15.   

Everybody probably recognizes the Michigan Foundation raffle tickets that arrived in 

your mailbox last week.  Don’t wait to send these back.  And if you do not wish to 

participate, bring the tickets to Tuesday dinner, the Club can either sell them or return 

them to MI District.  Convention is in Bay City in August; you do not have to be 

present to win the raffle.   

 

On March 8, President Linda introduced our 

Speaker Wendell Gramlich, who presented  

information regarding a fantastic nation-

wide program called Sleep in Heavenly 

Peace.  They make and deliver “beds” and 

“bedding” for kids.  Wow! Great 

presentation.  They have a WEBsite for 

more info and donations. 
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Let’s not forget our fellow Kiwanians or their family 

members who have been going through incredible 

health issues, some we cannot even imagine. Keep 

them in your thoughts and prayers, send a note or make 

a call. They would love to know we care!  

Good wishes sent to our Kiwanian Brothers:  

 Norm Record, nrecord@comcast.net 

   313.402.7553 

 Don Dodge, dddodge@gmail.com   

   313-300-2442  

   
Kiwanis Spouses:  
 Bonnie Greenwell 
 Sandy Hay 
 Pat Kiroff 
 Rosemarie Stanish 
 
Please SEND ANYCORRECTIONS OR UPDATES 

to the Newsletter writer. 

 

 

TREASURER Al’s Report  

 

March 8 

24 Members and guests  

50/50 –  Sherrie C. 

ACE game – Brad S. & Peggie P. 

 

March 15 
22  Members and guests 

50/50 – Pat R. 

ACE –  John McF & Jim R. 

 

 
Newsletter Writer 

 

  Peggie  Pedenelli 

(Off to California) 

  

"APOLLO: 

When We Went 

To The Moon". 

Now on display 

at The Henry 

Ford Museum 

through May 8. 
 

Our club speakers/activities are arranged 

through the Club’s Vice President.  

ALL members can contribute to our social 

Calendar.  If you have an idea for a great 

speaker or event coming up, please send info to 

VP Sherrie.  Let’s keep our meetings interesting 

and fun!    

Smigginsclown123@gmail.com  313.618.9750 

 

Roger & Jan Frank -  Puerto Rico 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


